
Motion to the 
Penylan Bowls and Bridge Club AGM 

February 2025 
 

Motion to prioritise  the refurbishment of the Downstairs Ladies’ 
toilets of the Club premises. 
Proposed by: Helen Houston 
Seconded by: Ann Hirst  
 
They are dingy, the building fabric is old, making them almost impossible to 
clean. The seats do not properly fit the toilets, and the flush systems are 
ineffective - one toilet most of the time. At a recent women’s bridge weekend, 
they smelled of faeces most of the time. 
 
The club charges for the use of the room and toilets. They really aren’t fit for 
members or paying guests. 
 
The Club is urged to put their upgrading at the top of the list of maintenance 
works, so when finances allow any improvements, they can be undertaken. 

 
 
 


